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PRESS RELEASE 
 

For Immediate Release                  01.19.17 
Contact: Scarsdale Fire Department 
(914) 722-1216 
 

Scarsdale Fire Station #1 Renovation and Temporary Closure 

 

Scarsdale Fire Station #1 (Popham Road), originally built in 1923 and in need of structural 
repairs and other work, is being temporarily closed to facilitate a $4.32M renovation project 
authorized by the Village Board on January 10, 2017. Station #1 will close on Monday, January 
23, 2017, and will reopen upon scheduled completion of the project in spring 2018. 
 
Firefighters normally assigned to Popham Road Station #1 will be reassigned to Scarsdale Fire 
Station #2, located at the intersection of Tompkins and Fenimore Roads. Firefighting staffing 
levels will remain consistent and the Fire Department will continue to demonstrate the ability to 
respond to all areas of the village in a safe and efficient manner, consistent with National Fire 
Protection Association recommendations. 
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